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Sunday 14th April 2024 
 

Dear Families, 
 

I am sorry to have to write to you with some sad news for our school 
community.  Mrs Barbara Ord, the former Manager at CTK Playgroup sadly 
passed away this morning.   
 

Many of you will personally know ‘Aunty Barbara’ as before her retirement in 
July 2017 she had been at Playgroup for a long time, having seen countless 
generations start their educational journey with her.   
 

We have always been lucky with our relationship with Playgroup and so many 
of our school community have a wonderful start there.  Aunty Barbara’s legacy 
will be wider than she could ever imagine.  She welcomed everyone with a 
warm smile and was always so encouraging.  
 

I’m sure you will join me in praying for the repose of Barbara’s Soul and for her 
family at this very difficult time. 
 
Kind Regards 

 

Mr David Delaney 

Head Teacher 
 

 

 


